
Eastfield Division Councillor’s Monthly April Report to Members of Eastfield Town 
Council 29 April 2024. 
 
As per usual any complaints and concerns of Eastfield Residents have either been dealt 
with or I am currently dealing with. 
 
I attended the High Street PACT Meeting 28 March at the Legacy Offices. 
 
Had a delightful morning at the Eastfield Community Market 30 March. We'll done to all 
concerned from the Eastfield Residents Association.  
 
2 April & 16 April I attended The Veterans Social Gatherings at 120 Westway. 
 
4 April saw me taking part in a Constituency Committee Briefing online. 
 
 
I held my Monthly Councillors Surgery at the Westway Open Arms 8 April. Several 
residents popped in to see me. 
 
10 April I was invited for a conducted tour around the McCain Factory in Eastfield with 
special reference to their new effluent treatment plant which had now been installed 
before discharge to the long sea outfall pipe to Wheatcroft in the North Sea. The work 
undertaken by McCains on this plant at no small cost is nothing short of exceptional, 
the water now before being discharged into the Long Sea Outfall Pipe is virtually crystal 
clear.  
 
11 April I attended The NY Scarborough & Whitby Area Planning Committee Meeting in 
the Town Hall Scarborough to address the Committee on the Agenda Item of the 
change of use of the Retail Outlets to Flats at Jazz Court Eastfield. I spoke against this 
application. This application I am delighted to say was refused. 
 
11 April I attended The Eastfield Residents Association Meeting at 120 Westway. 
 
22 April. I was delighted to accept an invitation from The National Coastwatch 
Institution to visit their unit on Royal Parade Filey as their 'Friend from NYC. I was asked 
because of my own personal sea going career in my early adult life. 
 
24 April. A virtual meeting with an update on Alparmare Water Park. 
 
25 April I was invited to attend a Meeting with Highway Officers in the Town Hall 
Scarborough. Where I raised several issues regarding parking provision in Eastfield and 
the plea of using rubber matting to protect grassed verges from damage especially in 
the winter months where parking of vehicles already takes place. 
 
I have undertaken as per usual several 'Walkabouts' around the estate during the past 
month. 


